National Child Welfare Resource Center for Organizational Improvement (NRCOI)

Responses to a request for Information on assessing a worker’s training and professional development needs
May 13, 2009

June Cairns, Staff Development Director at the PA Department of Human Services, asked: [if] anyone has experience doing assessment of individual worker training/professional devleopment needs other than with the ITNA method? Maybe even how supervisors may do this as part of putting together a professional development plan for their workers as part of the annual performance review process. 

Thanks, we are trying to find a way to comply with our requirement to do an ITNA, but need to make it meaningful.  Thanks so much for your assistance.
Responses:

FROM: MB Lippold, MaryBeth.Lippold@dcs.IN.govThis e-mail address is being protected from spam bots, you need JavaScript enabled to view it [image: image1.png]



Through our State Personnel Department, each supervisor yearly reviews with staff their development needs through the preparation of a "Work Profile".  All of the forms and the policy / explanation of the program are available at: http://www.in.gov/spd/2394.htm.  Katie Rounds, the Indiana DCS Human Resources Director would be glad to discuss the program further if the information would be helpful.  Her email address is katie.rounds@dcs.in.gov. This e-mail address is being protected from spam bots, you need JavaScript enabled to view it [image: image2.png]


   

 

From:  Margie Poorman, mpoorma@dhs.state.ia.usThis e-mail address is being protected from spam bots, you need JavaScript enabled to view it [image: image3.png]



The material I'm attaching is what Iowa developed by blending the models from Pennsylvania and Kentucky - though giving more behavioral indicator information from Iowa's model of practice.
 
It was a great project that the Iowa  training committee worked on and is just being implemented this spring.  All social workers with 12 months or more experience are to have completed the survey by the end of May with their supervisor and then the information is inputted into a database for a statewide assessment of worker competency.  We will use the information to more accurately target training efforts and resources.  

Click here to download the model from Iowa. 

